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Proposed law provides that no contract entered into between a pharmacist or pharmacy and and insurer, pharmacy benefits manager, or
any other entity shall contain a provision prohibiting the pharmacist from disclosing any relevant information to an individual purchasing
prescription medication. Relevant information includes the cost of the medication, reimbursement to the pharmacist for the sale of the
medication, efficacy of the medication, and the availability of any alternative medications that are less expensive than the prescription
medication.
Proposed law further provides that for every drug the PBM establishes a maximum allowable cost to determine drug product
reimbursement, the PBM shall make available to all pharmacies both information identifying the national drug pricing compendia or sources
used to obtain the drug price data, and the list of drugs subject to maximum allowable cost and the actual maximum allowable cost of each
drug.
Proposed law requires the PBM to take certain actions if an appeal is granted. Proposed law authorizes pharmacies to file complaints wth
the commissioner of insurance, and authorizes the commissioner  to impose a fee upon PBM’s.

Proposed law may result in additional consumer services complaints from individual pharmacist or pharmacies to the
Louisiana Department of Insurance (LDI). The fiscal impact to LDI is indeterminable, and depends on the investigative
workload associated with additional complaints received by the department. However, LDI anticipates the number of
additional complaints to be minimal and handled with existing insurance examiner staff and resources. Note: Information
provided by LDI reflects the department received 1,091 health insurance complaints in FY 16/17, with a staff of 5 insurance
examiners dedicated to complaint investigation.

Proposed legislation authorizes LDI to impose a fee upon pharmacy benefit managers (PBM) to cover the cost of
implementation and enforcement of potential new PBM complaints. Although the fee is not specifically quantified, it can be
an amount sufficient to cover any additional personnel costs, technology costs, and education and training costs anticipated
to comply with new complaints.
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